SACRED HEART SCHOOL



Box 10, 3900 Arthur Drive, Delta, BC V4K 3N5 (604) 946-2611, https://shsdelta.ca

April 18, 2019

Dear Sacred Heart Community,

As we enter the Easter triduum, I am filled with gratitude for our faith community at Sacred Heart.

Today, on Holy Thursday, I am most grateful for the institution of the Eucharist by Jesus at the Last Supper, the sacrament paramount to our faith. We are so very blessed at Sacred Heart to have the opportunity to receive Jesus in the Holy Sacrament of the Eucharist daily in the chapel and to be able to visit Him in Eucharistic adoration daily as well.

At the Last Supper, Jesus also instituted the priesthood. As we are nearing the end of another Lenten journey, it is with a sincere debt of gratitude that I thank Fr. Francis Galvan, Fr. Ronnie Custorio, and Fr. Michael Martell, who have worked tirelessly for our spiritual well-being during these last few weeks and always. During this Lenten season, Fr. Leo Cameron, was called to his eternal reward. May God have mercy on his soul and may perpetual light shine upon him.

While our priests are our primary spiritual leaders, I am also extremely grateful for our other spiritual leaders: our teachers, administrators and support staff at Sacred Heart. It has been the efforts of these individuals that have supported our children in their Lenten journey. Please join me in not only thanking them, but also in praying for them and their families in thanksgiving for all their hard work and sacrifice for our children during Lent and always.

On behalf of Sacred Heart's Parish Education Committee, I would like to wish you and the entire Sacred Heart community, Easter Blessings.

Yours in Christ,

Tim Dumas
Sacred Heart Parish Education Committee